



OCTOBER 2025 NEWSLETTER

Download and read our newsletters for inspiration!

Continued Transformation!

Founders' Message

Dear Simon,

I want to take a moment to thank

you sincerely for your support, your prayers, and your partnership with GGFAN. You are a very important part of this ministry, and I am truly grateful for you.

As you read through this newsletter, let it be a reminder of how much your support means to us. Whether it's a soul reached, a life transformed, or a message of



hope shared—your partnership is behind it all. You're not just helping us run a ministry; you're helping us build the Kingdom.

You have helped us reach people with the Gospel, care for those in need, and build up leaders who are making a difference in their communities. Your giving is not just financial—it is spiritual. It is a seed planted in good soil, and we are already seeing the fruit.

Thank you for standing with us. Thank you for believing in the vision God gave us. Thank you for walking this journey with us. Your partnership encourages us to keep going, even when the road is difficult. You remind us that we are not alone.

I pray that God blesses you in every area of your life. May He give you peace, strength, and joy. May He multiply what you have given and return it to you in ways only He can.

We are praying for you, and we are thankful for you. Let's keep building together—for His glory.

With deep appreciation and love,

Bishop Simon Mwaura.

HOME OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD (HOTGS)

From Silence to Strength: A Journey of Grace, Grit, and God



Duncan Maina, a graduate from HOTGS.

My name is Duncan Maina. I was born into love — and loss.

Our home was modest, filled with the laughter of siblings and the quiet strength of my father. He was our anchor, our protector, the man whose presence made the world feel safe. But one day, life unraveled. A tragic road accident stole him from us — and with him, the warmth in our

home vanished. I was still a child, but the world suddenly felt colder, emptier, and far less kind.

Read More...

MISSION TO THE UNREACHED

From "Donkey" to Disciple: The Redemption of Alfred Napok

Some stories stay with you. They echo in your spirit, reminding you why you give, pray, and believe in transformation. This is one of those stories.



Alfred Napok, a church elder at the GGFAN Chelang'a Church.

In the quiet village of Chelang'a, tucked deep in the Pokot region, lived a man named Alfred Napok. For most of his life, Alfred was known not by his birth name, but by a nickname he gave himself: "punda", the Swahili word for donkey.

It wasn't a joke. It was a confession.

Read More...

LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

The Second Bell: Teenage



Salome Maina, a student at the GGFAN Pastors' School.

Motherhood to Transformational Ministry

In Kenya, dropping out of high school often means dropping out of opportunity. Young people are locked out of colleges, vocational training, and most formal employment without a diploma. The result is a cycle of poverty, marginalization, and lost potential. While some attempt to re-

enter the education system, the barriers—social stigma, financial hardship, and rigid structures—are often too high to overcome.

Salome Maina's story begins in this very struggle. But her second bell rang—first in a classroom, then in the community, and finally in the GGFAN Pastor's School.

Read More...

LITTLE LAMBS ACADEMY

Expanding Digital Literacy

Three weeks ago, a quiet revolution began at Little Lambs Academy (LLA). With the arrival of 30 new computers and a



Ongoing classes at new LLA Digital Hub.

transformative partnership with TechLit Africa, our students stepped into a world they once thought was out of reach: the digital age.

This isn't our first encounter with computer education—Grades 6, 7, and 8 have long received lessons aligned with the Kenyan curriculum. But this new initiative marks a bold expansion. For the first time, every learner from Grade 2 to Grade 9 is receiving hands-on, skill-based computer training. And it's not just a pilot—it's a one-year renewable program, designed to grow with our students and deepen its impact over time.

Read More...

PRAYER ITEMS

Thank God for the:

Grace

that

continues

to

be

sufficient

in

all

our

works.

Partners

and

friends

who

support

our

work

for

God's

glory.

Successful

start

of

the

LLA-

Techlit

computer

program.

Transformation

of

lives

in

unreached

areas,

such

as

the

life

of

Alfred.

 Successful integration

of

HOTGS

graduates,

such

as

Duncan.

Leadership development

success

for

students

in

the

Pastors'

school.

Pray for the:

Unreached people

in

the

unreached

areas

of

Kenya

and

beyond.

Missionaries

working

among

the

unreached

people

groups.

Partners

and

friends

who

support

our

work

for

God's

glory.

HOTGS

&

LLA

children

working

hard

to

be

the

next

generation leaders.

Bible

students

working

hard

to

be

agents

of

transformation

GGFAN

Leadership,

Pastors,

Staff,

Congregations,

and

their

families.

Would you like to join and support what God is doing through our ministry for the glory of His great name? Click **here to learn how you can help**.

Donate

To stay updated with our latest news, please visit our website today!

Click here to chat with us on WhatsApp!



©2025 God's Grace For All Nations (GGFAN) | P.O. Box 2046-20300, NYAHURURU - KENYA

Web Version

Forward

Unsubscribe

Powered by GoDaddy Email Marketing ®